HVA Board of Directors Meeting Notes, March 21, 2016

Attendees – Dan Lalonde, Bill Woods, Jerry Passer, Dave and Carole Baker via phone, Terry and Dorothy Gronwall, Don Cook . Mike Weidner

Treasurer’s Report –  Total bank accounts $9703.00, inflow $50.11, outflow $0  reported by Dave Baker, Motion to accept report. Mike, 2nd Jerry, Passed.

Pivelege of the floor – Elaine Cook presented pics of suspected algae formation mid winter. Appears stagnant pool material. Sample to Bruce Gilman for analysis.

Logo Wear. – Bill reports safety vests on order. Shirt orders quotes to be requested.

Minutes approval for January meeting – Mike proposed, 2nd by Jerry. Passed.

Lake Friendly displays and work at Sandy Bottom Park - Don  Cook will work with Town Highway Tom Fleig for rock and plantings. Terry to request Town Board approval next TB meeting.

Communications Plan – Mike presented next level of plan. He distributed a schedule of invited participants and what they will feature at their respective tables. Discussion regarding length of educational session allowing sufficient time for attendees to visit various tables. Members provided suggestions regarding the tables and a discussed a general theme. Board also discussed how to differentiate the annual meeting to prevent duplication. Tenative decision: presentation on various HLWTF projects.

Notable are the upcoming 

 Grapevine to be issued quarterly. List of contacts in media continue to grow. 


  Roadside Cleanup – 4-23 (free breakfast at rhe UCC between 7 and 8 am)


Boat Launch Inspection – begins 5-27

Symposium – 6-11


Annual Meeting 7-2


Spring and Fall Yard Waste cleanup – 4-23 and 9-3


Fall Food Drive – 9-3

WQIP Round II update – Shovels hit the ground this spring.

Telog devise problems – Jack Starke gave status update and possible options to fix present unit. Lively discussion resulted in vote to purchase replacement module for $400. Proposal. Proposal by Don, 2nd by Mike, passed 6-3.

Lapsed members – Mailer still to be sent out. Board consensus is to still go ahead.

New Business – Don Cook mentioned he has an expert contact we may be able to use should the issue of aeration becomes a lively topic in the future.

Next meeting – 3-21-16,  Richmond Library 6:30 – 8 PM

Adjournment – Prop Dan, 2nnd Bill – PASSED.

